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PTA General Meeting 12th September, 2:00 pm

Board members attending: Mr Spohr (President), Mrs Sahara-Lucey (Vice-president), Mr Julian (Treasurer), Ms Clark (Director), Mrs Akanuma (Director), Ms Stewart (Director/Secretary)

PTA members in attendance: 114

1. Introduction of the teachers by Sister Mary Ann

2. a)  Self-introduction of the new PTA board members.

    b) Explanation of the role of the PTA. Mr Spohr explained that, unlike many other schools, the SMS PTA has considerable autonomy and importance in raising funds for the school. For this reason, all parents are strongly urged to assist in the activities of the PTA for maximum benefit to the school.

   c) Petition to Sister Provincial. Signed petitions to keep all grades fully open were collected during the meeting and will be presented to Sister Provincial of the Sister Adorers by  Mr. Spohr and Mrs. Sahara-Lucey. They will report back on Sister Provincial's response by the next PTA meeting.

   d) Nominations for Committee Directors. 

(i) Bazaar Director. Previous director Mrs Coyle outlined the duties of the Bazaar Director. A number of parents had been approached by the PTA board prior to the meeting and Mrs Kuroda has agreed to accept this post. She will be assisted by Mrs Coyle.

(ii) Fund-raising Director. Mrs Kambara has agreed to take on this role, assisted by Ms Clark and Ms Akanuma. In a call for more volunteers, Mr Graham, Mrs Fehr, Mr Shiina and Mr Ruffa raised their hands.

(iii) Yearbook Director . Previous director Mrs Bhavaraju explained that the role of the Yearbook Director is to coordinate photographers, lay-out and design, collect contributions, and liaise with printers. Mrs Kambara had agreed prior to the meeting that she would be prepared to take on this role. Mr Fehr and Mrs Basu offered to work on lay-out and design, and Mrs Fukuoka and Mr Sanchez will take photographs.

(iv) Sports Director. Mr Gerrard, who was absent from the meeting, has agreed to stay on as Sports Director if there are no other volunteers. Mr Ruffa indicated that he would be interested in coaching basketball and maybe other teams.

(v) Food Booth Coordinators. Mrs Ishida and Mrs Malacad have agreed to take on this role. Mrs Ishida called for new people to volunteer as heads of food booths. The first meeting for the bazaar will be held on Saturday, September 18th at 1:00 pm.

3. Discussion and Voting of New Constitution

Parents received copies of the new constitution through their children's homework folders on Wednesday. Extra copies were distributed during the meeting.  

Mr Spohr explained why the need had arisen for an amended constitution. Mr Hughes and Mr Kosins worked on the revisions over the summer and the Board met to agree a final draft on September 5.

It was noted that the school’s name and address needs to appear in the Constitution, as this will be required by a bank when opening new bank accounts.

Mr McCann asked whether voting would cover the whole document or part-by-part.  Mr Spohr replied that it would ideally be voted as a whole, but if this is blocked, then part-by-part.

With regard to (3:2) Mr Meredith referred to previous discussions on the benefits of email or proxy voting to some families and asked why in the present document, proxy voting is presented as conditional rather than actual. Mr Spohr responded that the problem of proxy voting is one of logistics, as managing and monitoring this would be difficult and time-consuming. He added that proxy voting should only be used on issues of significant importance, rather than as a matter of course.

Mr Shaufele raised the question of obtaining a quorum for voting. Mr Spohr noted that the number needed for a quorum has been reduced from 20% to 15% of PTA membership. It is felt that the benefit of ensuring PTA decisions are passed in a timely manner outweighs the possible risk of takeovers by a minority.

Regarding (2:3) Mr McCann and Mr Hancock stated that the wording "charitable purposes" was too vague. They suggested the addition of the phrase "approved by the PTA and sisters" to the clause.  Mr Kosins pointed out that according to By-law 3:3, the approval of the PTA is already provided for, and therefore redundant in this clause. He conceded that the by-law does not cover the approval of the sisters and this could be included in 2:3.

Regarding (6:3), Mr Shaufele suggested that "membership" should replace "members". This was agreed.

Mr Graham queried (9:1) which states that a two-thirds majority of the PTA membership (approx. 280 votes) is required to pass the new constitution. Mr Spohr requested that PTA members sign their names on leaving the meeting. If the number is insufficient, a form for ratification will be sent via homework folders.

There was a unanimous show of hands in favour of the new constitution. Ratification is now required by two-thirds of the PTA membership.

4.  PTA Finances
A summary of finances was distributed by Mr Julian. He pointed out that the key figure is the overall bank balance of  Y10,213,303. The main changes since the last statement are the payments in of PTA dues from 150 families and yearbook dues.

Mr Julian explained that as soon as the new constitution has been finalized in English and Japanese, he will look into the possibility of opening new bank accounts.

Mr Julian called for volunteers to form a small committee as an independent body to audit the accounts. Mr Mohanty agreed to work on this committee. He also questioned why the amount for the yearbook had been increased from the previously agreed maximum level of 1.5m to 1.7m. Mr Julian replied that there was no reason, and agreed that the extra Y200,000 could be placed on the Rainy Day Fund instead.
5.  Families for Continuance Committee
Mr Graham explained that the main purpose of this committee is to explore ways of keeping the school operating fully and of finding a body that will take over the school after the end of the Sister Adorers’ commitment. The next meeting of this committee will take place on October 3rd at 3:00 pm in the convent meeting room. 

6. Other business
Mr Spohr announced that a form will be sent out to collect email addresses within a week. It is hoped that PTA correspondence can be distributed by email in future.

Mr Hancock asked about web site design for the PTA web site which is currently being handled by Mr Spohr. Mr Fehr volunteered to assist on this matter.

Mr Smith asked about the possibility of voting on PTA matters by email. Mr Spohr responded that at present some parents do not own computers or use email, and thus would be disenfranchised. Mr Evannish mentioned after the meeting that he has four spare computers which he is willing to give away to any parents who do not have a computer.

This year’s Teachers’ Representative is Mr Hopp.

Minutes recorded by Alison Stewart 9/13/04
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